Hal Anderson — CHARLESWOOD-TUXEDO-WESTWOOD

See my answers below, thanks...
Hal

1) City council approved funding for the updated design of the NEWPCC Interim Phosphorus Removal
Capital Project on July 21, 2022. The projected completion date for this project is Aug. 31, 2023.

Will you ensure the NEWPCC Interim Phosphorus Removal Capital Project is completed and
operational by Aug. 31, 2023? If not, please explain why you aren’t making this commitment.

Yes, that’s my plan.

2) City council deferred the estimated $130 million cost to increase digester capacity in the NEWPCC
Biosolids Facilities Project to the 2024-2027 multi-year budget process. Winnipeg’s next city council will
be asked to approve this funding to ensure the new biosolids facilities can achieve phosphorus
compliance.

Will you approve the necessary funding for increased digester capacity in the 2024-2027 city budget?
If not, please explain why you aren’t making this commitment.

Yes, | intend to do so.

3) From your perspective, what consequences do continued algal blooms on Lake Winnipeg have for
long-term prosperity and quality of life in the city of Winnipeg?

I’'m lucky enough to own waterfront property on Lake Winnipeg so | know the importance of dealing
with these issues sooner than later.



